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October 21, 2013 

Dr. Steve Cliff
California Air Resources Board

1001 I Street

P.O. Box 2815

Sacramento, California 95812

Subject: Comments to Proposed Changes to the California Greenhouse Gas Cap and Trade Regulations

Dear Dr. Cliff:

Covanta Energy Corporation (“Covanta”) is pleased to offer comments on the July 18 CARB workshop on changes to the Cap and Trade Regulations.  Covanta is a national leader in developing, owning and operating facilities that convert municipal solid waste (“MSW”) into renewable energy (energy-from-waste or “EfW“ facilities). EfW facilities provide important waste management services to municipalities seeking to avoid or minimize use of landfills, while using MSW as a fuel source for generating renewable energy.  Covanta owns and/or operates 40 EfW facilities in North America, two of which are located in California, and also owns and/or operates other renewable energy facilities, including eight biomass-to-energy facilities, six of which are located in California.

We support the changes that the ARB staff has proposed in the regulations that would exclude the three EfW facilities in the state from compliance obligation until the second compliance period. 

This is consistent with CARB Board Resolutions 11-32 and 12-33. This is also consistent with the Intergovernmental Panel on Climate Change, which recognizes EfW as a source of GHG mitigation.

In the Initial Statement of Reason on page 29 the language states that the facility's internal load appears to be included in the cap and trade. The specific language is below:
“In order to obtain the exemption, facilities must report and verify their emissions. In addition, the electricity must be placed on the California grid and not used to meet the facilities internal load.”
However, on page 93 and 94 of the Cap and Trade regulations the limited exemption for EfW facilities does not include any language that would include EfW facilities parasitic load in the Cap and Trade.
We would request that the language in the ISOR that includes our parasitic load be removed in order to be consistent with the language on page 93 and 94 and also with Resolution 12-33.
Energy conservation is an important part of our facilities operations and we continue to identify projects at our facilities that reduce energy. For example, at our Stanislaus facility we have replaced north facing aluminum building panels with translucent panels to reduce the need for additional lighting, installed a new air compressor with Variable Frequency Drive (VFD) and upgraded lighting with LEDs. Additionally, last year a new turbine generator was installed at the facility which has improved the efficiency of the process.  We have upgraded facility lighting, optimized the circulating water pumps and cooling tower fans for the turbine generator and modified the boiler grates to improve airflow distribution and increase power output.  

Please let us know if you have any additional question and thank you for your work.

Sincerely, 
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Ellie Booth 

Covanta Energy
Ellie Booth 	


 Director, Government Relations


Covanta Energy Corporation
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